Open Swim Of Mile At Outrigger Next Week

Added Attraction for Waikiki Club to Stimulate the Sport

The Outrigger Canoe Club is planning for its annual Thanksgiving Day swim, usually a closed affair for members only, but at a recent meeting of the club it was decided to offer an open ocean race of about one mile from the Castle home to the club house and to accept entries from all local swimmers who may wish to compete.

"The big idea," said Gay Harris of the Outrigger club, "is to encourage and help if possible, by providing competition, all swimmers on this island, and all who hold A.A.U. cards can enter, providing they send in their names before next Sunday to either myself or Dad Center, care of the Outrigger club.

It is hoped that swimmers of the Hui Makani and other local clubs will avail themselves of the opportunity to show what they can do in an open water ocean race, of one mile, and there will be prizes offered for those who finish one, two or three.

This event is an added attraction to the usual Outrigger Thanksgiving Day swim and local mermen should take advantage of it.